The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Tuesday February 16, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustees Duncan, and Trustee Pack McCarthy present
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of vouchers in the amount of $13,442.25 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the January meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor.

Correspondence

· Letter from Philipstown Masonic Historical Society re: tree on our property that needs to be removed

· Letter from OSI re: Acknowledgement of Current Conditions Report

· NYS DOT re: CHIPS balance - $20,918.04 and EWR $2,457.88.

The Mayor stated that he will reach out to the Masonic Historical Society regarding the tree.  
Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· He will provide the Village Clerk with a list of residents that need to take care of the overgrown vegetation on their property.

· He will gather a list of signage’s (stope signs) that needs to be replaced.

· He needs to get prices for pavements that need to be fixed in the Spring.  

Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· The bridge on the Nelsonville trail has been repaired by the NY/NJ Trail Conference and the cost was only $75.  The Mayor stated that he will get volunteers to move the bridge so that it is ground level.  

Trustee Duncan reported that: 
· He is close to finalizing the contract with Putnam County regarding the lease of the Fire House.  There are just a few more details that need to be done.  
Old Business:

Uniform Fire and Building Code Local Law
The Mayor stated that we will be meeting with our Village Attorney on that issue.  There are some issues that he and the Mayor had on it before we can finalize it.      Trustee Pack McCarthy reiterated that, no matter what is in the paper, the public hearing will just be on the uniform fire and building code local law.  We are just updating to be compliant with the New York State law.  
New Business

Delinquent Taxes to the County
There three properties that have not paid their taxes as of January 30, 2016.  They need to be sent to the County for payment.  upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by seconded by Trustee Duncan enacted all in favor, the clerk was instructed to send the names of the three property owners to the County for Collection.  

Street Maintenance Bid

The Street Maintenance contract is coming due on May 30, 2016.  The Village Clerk gave the Board a copy of the previous specs and asked them to go over and make sure there are no changes that need to be made or added.  

Cornerstone Telephone Contract

The contract for the village telephone service will be ending in March.  The renewal terms are the same as last year.  The terms of the renewal were approved upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor.

Budget Transfer

Budgeted $1,500 for Justice Court Contractual and we have used $637.79 – Leaving only $862.21.  With the court software maintenance fee of $1,087, and NYS Magistrate membership this month we need to move $400 into A1110.4  – Justice Court – Contractual  from A1990.4 – Contingency.  This will leave $135 for future purchases.  

A1990.4 – Contingency – Debit $400

A1110.4  – Justice Court – Contractual  - Credit $400

Upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of budget transfer from Contingency to Justice Court.

Local Government Records Management Improvement Fund Shared Services Grant with the County, Town of Philipstown and Village of Cold Spring

The Villages would partner with the Town and the County on digitizing records.  It would be a State grant and the grant money would pay all initial fees.  They would bring an outside vendor in to scan the records.  The cost to Nelsonville would be approximately $300/year for the software license.  I would like to start on the Justice Court file, because they are the most time consuming to search.  Cases before 2000 are not in the court database, and every time someone needs info on a case earlier than 2000, I have to leave the office unattended and go search for the file.  If it was digitized, I could just get it off the computer.  The grant needs due date is March 14th/  The County will write the grant with information that we will provide about our individual needs.  However, there will be a Letter of Intent and a Resolution that will need to be done before March 14th.  The Town is having a workshop meeting on Feb. 17th and the County Clerk will be attending to speak about the grant.   

Copier Lease

The copier lease is due at the end of March.  The Village Clerk was approached by Toshiba with terms for a new printer.  Basically the monthly fee would be $118.85.  Currently with Canon we pay $95.30 plus approx. $7/month for usage.  So the Toshiba would be more for the same speed copier.  The Mayor stated the Village should look in to what Canon would offer us before changing companies.  The Village Clerk stated she would contact Canon and get a price from them for a new copier.  
Open to the Floor
Mr. O’Neal from Healy Road stated that there are leaves clogging up the Healy Road drains.  They are impeding the water from flowing down the street.  Mr. Robertson asked why there is talk about consolidating the court and building department.  
Mr. Robertson asked why we are considering consolidation.  What are we trying to achieve.  He stated that the Board has gone ahead, and without any input from the community, talked to the Town about the court and the building department.  He stated that he had suggested that the Board meet with the zoning and planning boards.  He stated that if we are not satisfied with our current building inspector we could just hire another; that there was no reason to consolidate.  He believes there should be more discussion going forward.  
Mrs. Graham asked whether the Town approached the Village regarding consolidation.  The Mayor stated a little of both.  The Mayor stated that they were getting ahead of themselves.  He suggested that they look at last month’s minutes where it states that they are not getting rid of our code or consolidating.  The Village is just updating a new section of the current building code.  This code is giving us a process to go retroactively to rectify any problems that come up.  Mr. Robertson stated that his concern is that if we lose the court and the building department then we are no longer a village.  The Mayor agreed with him.  
Trustee Pack McCarthy stated that we are just looking at updating the Uniform Fire and Building Code Local Law, and 
A discussion regarding Board’s meeting before the actual meeting ensued.  Mr. Robertson stated that he believes there should be a five member board.  

Mrs. VanTassel asked about the street maintenance contract.  She asked about a house with overgrown bushes.  The Mayor stated that it was a private house and that he had a list of properties that will be getting letters to clean up their bushes.  She also asked about the Sheriff’s cars idling for long periods of time outside the old fire house.  She also asked about the building inspector and his handling of the house next door to her house.  She believes that work done on the house was not what was put on the building permit application.  She stated that a building addition was done with no plans available and just renovations put on the application.  She wanted to know if the new law would remedy things like that.  The Mayor stated if that was the case and it should have been, then it should have been done.  He stated that we’re trying to have a working document that works for the Village without handcuffing residents where they can’t do something on their property.  
Mr. Robertson asked again about the bridge on the trail that he believes does not meet code and is a hazard.  The Mayor stated that he is trying to get volunteers to help him move it to a location that it will be on the ground.  

Mrs. Graham asked if our building inspector is still employed by the Village and the Mayor said yes.  Then she asked whether the Town would charge us for building inspections.  Trustee Duncan told her that we are just looking to use the Town inspector, but that nothing has been.  The Mayor stated that we haven’t even sat down as a Board with the other Boards to compare fees and such.  There will be a public hearing if anything does come up.  
Mr. Levine asked if we could get email addresses to send out notices to the community.  Trustee Pack McCarthy stated that we have been trying to get emails from everyone, and Mr. Levine volunteered to help with that.   Chet Warren told the Mayor about a robocall service.  He also asked that a sign on Wood Ave., that has leaned into the tree and cannot be seen, be fixed.  
There being no further business, the meeting went into Executive Session at 8:36 pm. 

Upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting came out of Executive Session and adjourned at 11:00 pm.  
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

